
April 27, 1973 

Mark Chamberlain 
403 Atwat r Road 
Broomall, Pa. 19008 

Dear ~tark: 

We are extremely grateful for your willin ness to 
be a St. Vartan Steward, and for your par nts' 
generosity in donating $100 towards your apaoity 
as a Steward. We hope this will be a beg nning 
in establishing true at wardship in our Ch urch. 

The lapel pin, specially designed for our Stewards 
by the noted artist Walter Kaprielian, is attached 
to this letter. We hope you will wear it proudly 
as a symbol of your Stewardship. 

It is our hope that you will renew your t eward hlp 
regularly each year, about which we will b e in 
touch with you. 

Thank you again, and very best wishes. 

Sincerely, 

JA:aa Jack Antreassi n 
encl/rec #16376 


